
MINUTES 
Lefors City Council Meeting 

September 8, 2025- Regular Session 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Michael Ray. Present were 
Council members Savanah Kingcade, Ashley Miller, James Gee, Jerry Stegall, and Aaron 
Hunt.  

Mayor Pro-Tem Kingcade led the Pledge of Allegiance. Councilman Gee said the 
Invocation. 

Public Comments-None  
City Judge Kurt Curfman submitted a written report: For the month of August 2025, we 

had receipts of $200.00. At this time, we have an outstanding balance of fines and court 
costs due to the city of $126.00 plus warrants of $9,522.00. All local, state, and federal 
reports are current at this time. Thank you for your support and confidence. 
 Public Works Director, Chad Young, reported to Council that work on the water line 
near Miller’s has been postponed until he has some help and also in need of a hydrovac; 
also, the valve is a check valve and not a valve. The port relief valve went out on the trash 
truck and the part was received and has been repaired. Lightening blew a fuse on the aerator 
at the sewer plant and shut it down. It is a safety feature. Electricians were called and it was 
repaired. The sewer plant is running great and all the reports for the DMR are good.  
 Councilwoman Kingcade made a motion to approve the items on the consent agenda 
which included Minutes of the special city council meeting dated August 25, 2025, 
department reports, and bills. Councilman Hunt seconded. Vote unanimous. Motion passed. 
 Discussion of an employee payroll deduction for AFLAC insurance was tabled until the 
next regular meeting. 
 Councilman Gee made a motion to purchase a refurbished ditcher, payable after 
October 15, 2025. Councilwoman Kingcade seconded. Council members Gee, Kingcade, 
Miller, and Hunt voted for. Councilman Stegall abstained. Motion passed. 
 Discussion regarding purchasing a new sink and faucets for the Civic Center was 
tabled. 
 Discussion regarding votes for TML board of trustees was tabled due to ballot not 
being received. 

Councilwoman Kingcade made a motion to approve the letter of engagement from 
Foster, Lambert & Foard to perform the City’s audit for the fiscal year ending September 30, 
2025. Councilwoman Miller seconded. Vote unanimous. Motion passed. 

Council convened into executive session at 7:34 p.m. to discuss personnel issues. 
Council returned to regular session at 7:39 p.m. No action taken. 
Councilwoman Miller made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Gee 

seconded. Vote unanimous. Motion passed. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________  _________________________________ 
City Secretary     Mayor 


